CD 5.12.1

Preface Note

Haydock Point - Land at A580 / A49 - Ref: APP/H4315/W/20/3256871, 11 November 2021 

In a Secretary of State decision of November 2021 in dealing with visual openness on a site that has urban influences, paragraph 8.9 of the Inspector's conclusions, which were adopted by the Secretary of State, state:

Relevant Paragraph 8.9 states:

“In visual terms, external views of the site are relatively local and the M6 and A580, the Holiday Inn and the grandstands and other buildings of Haydock Park Racecourse lie close to its eastern, southern and northern boundaries respectively. Almost immediately west of the M6 is the extensive Haydock Industrial Estate (HIE). However, the proximity of these urban influences and features would do nothing to offset but, on the contrary, would serve to emphasise the permanent loss of openness, notwithstanding the relative containment of external views. Moreover, the proposed landscape bunding and tree screening round the site, intended to soften the appearance of the buildings in the landscape, would aggravate the obvious loss of the essential and fundamental openness of the Green Belt. That loss carries substantial planning weight against the appeal.” [4.17-22, 5.6]

